Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association

April 11, 2007

http://avenue.org/fsna

Attendees:

Paul Josey



Joe Mooney


Katie Kellett

Patrick Healy



Stephen Andrews

Chip King

Adrienne Dent


Terri DiCintio

Susan Lee Foard

James King



Peggy King


Jack V. Gwynn

Becky Sims



Ed Gillaspie


Cristina Webster

John Santoski


A.K. Wieder


Jeanne S. Chase

Phil D. Chase

Meeting, Date and Time


The second Wednesday of each month at Cherry Avenue Christian Church.

Time: 6:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.    Use Front Entrance


May 9. 2007 - Next FSNA Meeting- Mark Your Calendars


Items are timed to allow meeting to end by 7:30 p.m.


Starting Time: 6:00 p.m.
Meet and Greet New Fry’s Spring Beach Club Manager

Cristina Webster was introduced by Ed Gillaspie, President of the Fry’s Spring Beach 

Club.  Cristina is the new manager of the beach club.  Both she and Ed Gillaspie shared their work and dreams for the beach club to make it an even better venue for the community.  The beach club is a not for profit organization that sits on ten acres of land.  The buildings and grounds are currently the greatest challenge.  The swimming pool is the most recently renovated feature of the club.  Recently a truss was placed under the roof for needed reinforcement.  Mike Hudson, tradesman, has been accomplishing a lot of needed repairs for the beach club.
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Meet and Greet New Fry’s Spring Beach Club Manager

Discussion was shared as to the need to remove a lot of fallen trees on the acreage owned by the beach club and Cristina indicated that she was working on contracts to remove the wood which currently poses a potential fire problem to the beach club and surrounding properties.

The land is in part a private trust and part beach club property.  With leaves added to the mass of dead wood the burning potential increases.
Mr. Gillaspie shared with us that the beach club hopes to move a stone from near the existing spring up the hill to the clubhouse.  The stone is an old existing stone that was put in place back in the mid-1800’s.  The date is hard to read and is possibly 185x or 186x.
The question was raised as to whether the beach club could receive a historical designation as it is an example of the Tudor style of architecture of the 1920's.  If a historical designation is achieved that would give the beach club forty percent toward renovation costs and that the club would have a sixty per cent responsibility.  The Albemarle County Historical Society was suggested as a valuable resource in our community in helping with preservation.
Bonnie Herndon’s name was offered to FSBC as a neighborhood resource as a historian of the Fry’s Spring area.  A question was also raised as to the financial history of the club as some 

neighborhood residents invested money into keeping the club afloat and then did not get the expected feedback from earlier management as to the status of their investment.  Cristine said that there were boxes and boxes of information that she was currently trying to get organized.  This information may hold the answers sought.  

To promote the beach club for neighborhood use an idea was suggested for a family swim card
to be made available for folks who may be having family visiting for vacations and would want access to the pool for these visits, but would not have use for the pool for a longer pool membership.  This would be similar to the swim punch cards that are offered at the city run pools during the year. 

The question was raised at to the rumors that the beach club would sell out to developers.  Mr. Gillaspie stated that that was definitely a rumor as this property would be preserved first and foremost.  

James King asked the question about the issue of the rumor of widening Old Lynchburg Road and Cristine and Ed said that this would be a death knell to the beach club as the swimming pool was right inside the fence.  Since the City of Charlottesville talks of the beach club as a valuable community resource it was suggested that Cristine and Ed gather these studies to keep them with the papers of the club.
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Meet and Greet New Fry’s Spring Beach Club Manager (continued)

A question was raised as to the current thinking of the noise level of the beach club at events that would take place there since the management has changed.  Cristine said that she was very sensitive to keeping the volume of events to be very neighborhood friendly especially to the neighbors who were closest to the beach club property.

Trash Advertising

This issue was brought to our attention by a resident of Monte Vista and was also experienced by other neighborhood streets as well.  A painting contractor filled a bag with pebbles with his business card and had them tossed onto people’s properties to get their attention.  The attention that it garnered was negative attention as it was viewed as litter by the affected property owners.  If anyone experiences such, call the City of Charlottesville Attorney’s office for help.

Candidate’s Forum

Peggy King will explore setting up a Candidate’s Forum to take place in May.  This would allow our neighborhood to hear the candidates before nominations are decided upon in June 2007 for the November 2007 elections.  Many ideas were shared.  Peggy will return to us with what she has been able to put together.

Cherry Hill Update

The houses continue to be built with amazing speed.  It is still felt that the neighborhood association needs to address the need for the second exit at an upcoming City Council meeting.

It was suggested that folks walk the area and offer insight into a thoughtful plan for presentation to the council. Photos will be taken to present the need for traffic calming.  Any ideas should be put forth to Andrea Wieder, John Santoski, and/or to Peter Hedlund.

Huntley Development

A very thorough report was offered by Andrea Wieder and Katie Kellett, who are two members of the Huntley Task force.  Their reports follow.  Kay Slaughter’s letter to the Planning Commission is attached.  Jon Fink, Chair of the Charlottesville Planning Commission, walked the site and expressed his strong concern at the planning commission meeting as to that site’s shortcomings.  Further observations from members of the task force focused on the shameful and unwarranted destruction of this site as well as the lack of protection for Moore’s Creek from pollution and sediment pouring into it.  Other Charlottesville Planning Commission members shared their insights as well during their meeting as to their frustrations over the “half-baked plan” and the efforts to “patch the problems” rather than having full and well thought-out plans to protect our natural resources (i.e. land, water, trees). The Charlottesville Planning Commission 
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Huntley Development (continued)

deferred the steep-slope plan on April 10, 2007, and asked for a complete site plan to be submitted.  It was the consensus of FSNA that the Huntley zoning amendment did not fully address the oversights, the failure to follow the laws that are on the books, and therefore needs closer scrutiny by the people entrusted to do so.  “We all must maintain the proper environmental stewardship,” Katie Kellett reminded us.   FSNA continues to be in total agreement and support.

Andrea Wieder’s Report
On April 10, 2007, members of the Huntley Development Task Force attended the planning commission's meeting on the Huntley development's revised site plan. Katie Kellett, Michael Petrus and Andrea K. Wieder spoke about the new site plans. Ms. Kellett and Ms.  

Wieder delivered written comments as well, to both the planning commission and to the city council.

Andrea K. Wieder's letter is included in the mins. of the FSNA April 11, 2007 meeting. All of the task force members had reviewed the plan in detail and many of them asked that the planning commission reject the plans.

The planning commissioner deferred the site plans and asked for more details and information from Beyer (the developer) and the city staff working on this project.

The task force will continue to track this project and report on it to FSNA. In the interim, those interested in the project and the work that the task force has done can find it at the following link:


http://avenue.org/fsna/huntley.html

To communicate with the city about the Huntley site, contact Missy Creasy creasym@charlottesville.org to reach the planning commissioners, and Jeanne Cox coxj@charlottesville.org to reach the city council members.

Katie Kellett’s Comments to the Charlottesville Planning Commission

April 10, 2007  re:  Huntley Steep Slopes Waiver
My name is Katie Kellett and I live at 2411 Jefferson Park Avenue in Charlottesville.  The Huntley development is a five-minute walk from my home, near Moore’s Creek, in an area where I took many walks with my sons when they were small.  I started monitoring this site as a result of a conversation I had with a neighbor who had participated in the numerous neighborhood meetings that were held over many months with regard to this development.  He and this commission heard many promises about this development.  My neighbor had become deeply disillusioned about the process, when logging truck after logging truck took away the heritage 
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Katie Kellett’s Comments (continued)
trees on the site that were to have been protected, as a woodland paradise and watershed became a muddy slope with a giant pile of wood chips.  

Last summer, I began to visit the area, and was shocked by the steep, bare slopes on a site that had been cleared more than two years earlier. The lack of adequate seeding or other stabilization of the slopes was evidenced by deep ruts that had been cut by rainwater.  After a rainstorm in June 2006, I walked the Rivanna Trail below the site.  Every silt fence installed there had totally failed and mud-laden storm water was flowing in sheets over the fences directly into Moore’s Creek.  Muddy storm water was also flowing off the site down Sunset Avenue and into Moore’s Creek.  And muddy water was gushing from a storm water pipe into a tributary that leads directly to Moore’s Creek.  I have photographs and videos of this event that I will be happy to share with you.

I contacted the city and met with the E&S staff.  We exchanged letters, and on August 8, the E&S Manager wrote to me that the storm water controls on the site were “appropriate.”On August 28 and again on Sept 1, I followed a trail of sediment-laden storm water discharging from the site to where it made a muddy plume into Moore’s Creek.  I contacted the State Dept. of Conservation and Recreation, who sent an inspector who noted numerous problems with the site.  To the city’s credit, some of the problems I pointed out have been addressed, but serious problems remain unaddressed and under enforced – and a major question exists about why these problems were not addressed until my comments. These past events give rise to the concern about the BMP in this plan that Ms. Wieder and Ms. Slaughter have addressed in their comments.  

I would like to also bring some focus to the lack of tree protection on this site. The trees in our city, especially the remaining stands along our riparian corridors, are the lungs of our city, and we are letting a cancerous form of development take over these critically important areas. During hearings on the rezoning of this property, Planning Commission members asked numerous times about preservation of the trees, and many promises were made.  This plan amendment includes a request for additional tree removal.  Preservation of trees is an important tool in controlling erosion, as well as one of the criteria this commission must consider when approving a PUD.

The initial clearing of the site in 2003 took place without a permit, and was wholly beyond what had been portrayed in the comments to the neighbors and this commission.  The stop work order issued at that time was resolved only when the developer promised to preserve or replace 40 trees over 4” caliper on the site, a letter that I found in the records of NDS and brought to the city planner’s attention.  That preservation and replacement has never taken place, and no one at NDS has any idea what trees if any were identified for preservation.  There is currently no schedule for any replacement, although the City Planner has given notice to the developer that action will be needed.  In November 2006, less than six months ago, the developer was given permission 
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Katie Kellett’s Comments (continued)
through a minor plan amendment to remove four more large trees (24” and 36” caliper) because they threatened new or existing buildings.  The trees were a threat because the poor development practices at this site had compromised them.  Three of these trees would have been in the clearing area requested under this plan amendment.  There are many more large trees in the so-called “tree preservation areas” of this site that are similarly threatened. The heritage trees removed from this site can never be replaced.  But it is not too late to save some of the remaining trees.

While I have appreciated the cooperation and professionalism of the NDS staff throughout this process, my experience with the Huntley project has given me a deep skepticism about our City’s ability to provide sufficient oversight for a development like this, which needs aggressive erosion and sedimentation planning, vigilant inspection, and a willingness to follow through with strong enforcement.  I ask that you reject this request for a steep slope waiver until the developer has provided substantially more information in the plan that will ensure that long term protection of water quality. It is critical that we take all steps necessary to ensure that development practices in our city are not harming our streams and the important riparian corridors that surround them. 

Short Takes

JPA Bridge Update - Adrienne Dent

VDOT is requesting non specific language in the width of the JPA bridge.  Mayor Brown is in communication with Mr. Salchi in VDOT’S Culpeper office and has stated that the City desires the bridge width “to be reduced to the greatest extent possible, preferably 54 ft. wide but in no case wider than 60 ft…”
Old Lynchburg Road - Jeanne S. Chase

We are awaiting communication from Tony Edwards and Jim Tolbert as to a timely update.  Currently the “Safety, Sidewalks, and Drainage” project is in the negotiation phase.  Work is budgeted to also include possible bike lanes.  What are the plans?  

Joe Mooney suggests asking for a meeting as soon as possible.

James King’s Proposal for Long-Range Planning
James King proposed that our association develop a Biscuit Run project plan requesting phasing of Biscuit Run occupancy from east to west (beginning with the Avon Street access section as Phase #1) so that the County, City, University, and our neighborhood can judge the graduated impacts in terms of traffic counts on major arteries and corridors (not including Old Lynchburg 
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James King’s Proposal for Long-Range Planning (continued)
Road) -- as well as OLR separately -- in order to set and later activate "triggers" for the phased "gating" and, if necessary, closing completely of OLR and other neighborhood collectors and streets in the county and city over the next 5 years. The "triggers" would be either degradation in Levels of Service or absolute numbers of vehicle trips per time unit where safety and neighborhood impact conditions (e.g., steep slopes, blind corners, etc.) demand more sensitive measures of external impact than are captured by the measures of carrying capacity determining Levels of Service to vehicle drivers. This could be summed up as the phase development and phase impact reasoning plan based on external as well as internal network impact measurements.
Respectively submitted,

Jeanne S. Chase

Secretary, FSNA

Final Copy of April 11, 2007 Minutes

April 20, 2007

